NAMING OF LIBRARY FACILITIES AND INTERIOR SPACES

The naming of all new library buildings, including new buildings and buildings undergoing renovation, expansion, or remodeling, is the responsibility of the library board with the approval of the Caruthersville Public Library Board of Trustees.
Preference is given to naming facilities with geographic or functional designations. The library board may decide to honor an individual for his or her significant and outstanding contribution to the community, in keeping with the nature and mission of the library. When this option is pursued, input from the community will be solicited. Persons currently holding political office or serving in any official capacity on the library board or staff will not be considered for naming opportunities.
The board may also choose to name the building in honor of a donor or donors who request naming rights and who contribute a minimum of 51 percent of the total project costs, including construction, equipment, furnishings, and collections for the building as part of the acceptance of such gift. Buildings will not be named for corporations or religious organizations, regardless of the size of the gift.
When a new building is planned or an existing building is undergoing extensive renovations, the library board, with the approval of the City of Caruthersville, may designate specific interior naming opportunities. Interior naming opportunities may be made available to individuals, families, foundations, and corporations making a significant contribution to the project, as determined by the square-footage costs of the specific area of interest, plus the cost of new equipment or collections for that area. The library director, in consultation with the library board and the library design team, will determine the manner by which interior naming opportunities will be recognized, e.g., signage and plaques.

